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Family of Kin,

As | reflect on the past eight months as Governor, | cannot help but feel inspired and
thrilled to be a member of Kin and District 3. Our Covid world is changing as we walk
out of the mandates that have been in place for over 20 months; | would like to
believe that we are stronger because of it. We have made many new discoveries over
this time that have helped us grow and evolve; our clubs can function utilizing a
hybrid of in person and virtual resources, we have found new ways to help our
communities through fundraisers and service projects, and gotten pretty creative in
the ways we connect with each other. It brings me great joy to know that | am a part
of this amazing group of people out there in our communities making a difference
and “serving our communities’ greatest needs”.

There will be many events happening over the next four months. Zone Conferences
are in the planning stages and dates will be communicated once finalized. Planning
for District Convention in Rosetown is well underway, and it looks like it is going to be
a great time.

TeleMiracle 46 is being held, March 5th, in Regina. Steve Kirwan and his Committee
have been working very hard over the past several months to organize and put on
this annual fundraiser that helps so many individuals from Saskatchewan. I often
find that our sparks are rejuvenated after being involved in the buzz of TeleMiracle.

We get to spend 20 hours with our frlends from all over the provmce answermg -

................
................
-----------------

around as TM Teddy, and selling souvenirs all to help the of

There is an incredible amount of knowledge in our district. Ho
from the experiences of others right here? Educate, engage, e
pillars of my platform this year represent just this. We can leqarr
other, but we can also share our experiences, everyone is unique
something different to the organization. By engaging in the co
the “family of kin” that we love so much. And this empowers u
ideas, to help our clubs and communities, and to grow as indivi




To promote and direct Service work
through fellowship among its Clubs
and their members, to the end that:
- Members of the Clubs may enjoy
personal development through the
association;

- they may be improved and
educated in modern business and
professional methods and ethics;

- the involvement of all in the
enrichment of their community may
be stimulated;

- a spirit of co-operation, tolerance,
understanding, and equality among
all nations'and peoples be fostered
and that unity of thought and
purpose throughout Canada be
established toward this goal; and

- they shall serve their community's
greatest need.

Here we are togetheronce again

One and all a happy bunch of Kin,

Leave your cares and troubles for a while,
Let your face breakiforth in smile.

Turn around; grab someone by the'hand,
They're your friends, the finestiin the land,
Now all set, let's shout to beat the band,
KINSMEN, KINETTES, AND KIN!

Here we are together onces'again

One and all a happy bunch of men,

Leave your cares and troubles for awhile,
Let your face break forth in smile,

Look around, grabe someone by the hand,
They're your friends, the finest in the land.
Now all set, let's shout to beat the band,
KINSMEN, KINSMEN, KINSMEN!

Serving the Community's Greatest
Need

Volunteer members impacting
Canadian communities through
service, leardership, fellowship, and
personal development.

To be Canada's National Service
Organization

Excellence, Pride, Integrity,
Inclusiveness, Compassion

Happy to mee, Sorry to part,
Happy to meect again:

May the Lord make us_true Kin,
In our thoughts andgteeds,
And make us truly grateful,

For the food we receive.
Amen.

Here We areitogether onces again
Happyinh the Family of Kin.

We've forgotten,cares and worries too,
Kinettes we've work to do!

Each of us will help to bind the tie,

So the heart of Kin will never die,

One and all let's raise our voices high,
KINETTES! KINETTES! KINETTES!
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Tammy Allen
-Vice Governor

NTR

Corinne Matthews
-Past Governor

A Message from The
Fvive.

ello District 3 Kin!
It's hard to believe that this year is already 34 done and we are heading into the month of March, the year

has been going by so quickly. It has been an exciting year as the district team has been able to make some

in person meetings, such as club visitations, projects and preterm/midterm meetings. This has made for a
more normal year of treasury as | have had some expenses to pay out this year.

All club dues have been accounted for, unfortunately we have had a few clubs fold leading into this year
which has lowered our amount of revenue collected. Even with this unfortunate news | am still able to report
that we are running a balanced budget.

Following the vote at the Fall Leadership Conference in Warmen in November the district’s investments have
been removed from the IG Wealth Account we had and will be reinvested into the Credit Union account in
the form of GICs and mutual funds.

| want to wish everyone a healthy and successful spring as you all continue in your projects and move into
your zone conferences.

See you all at TeleMiracle! Ring those phones! #RootedInSK

Melissa Kirwan
reasurer
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Hey D3, hope all is well and you are staying warm during yet another cold snap. With
TeleMiracle coming up soon | know we are all getting excited to see everyone in person

again. March 25-27th we are pleased to offer Kin Kollege & Kin Masters in person, in

Saskatoon. Tuition will be $50 which will cover your meals, snacks, and lodging. If you are

interested or have any questions please email me and | will be happy to help you out! If

any person/ Club is wanting a club leadership seminar, please let myself or your DG know.

We are more than happy to put on one for anyone that is interested. | hope to see many of
you in Regina for TeleMiracle!
Brett Strong

- Education Director




Happy March D3, One of the most exciting weeks of the year is upon us! It's exciting to see us getting back to
something that somewhat resembles what used to be normal. As we pass the midway point in the Kin year, it
may be helpful to send out the Club Health Assessment to your members. The Club Health Assessment is a great
tool to use, no matter the time of year. Whether you have been active in the pandemic or have been struggling
to get out, it's important to know if your membership is comfortable with how the club is running. Little things
can easily become big things if you aren't proactive in addressing minor issues. There are many ways of doing a
Club Health Assessment. There is an online fillable form that will be sent to myself, this will can be completely
anonymous if you would like. There is also a fillable PDF that can be emailed out to your club, this can also be
filled in anonymously, then emailed to anyone of your choice: district executive, club executive or an unbiased
non-member. This form can also be printed out to be filled out during a meeting then submitted to the club
electives. Any and all ways of proceeding with a Club Health Assessment is a great way to have an open and
honest dialogue about potential club issues, as well as being a great member check-in even if no concerns are
voiced. It's a great way to track your club's strengths and weaknesses in order to keep a happy, healthy
membership. Online Club Health Assessment
www.ikin.ca/imis20/iKin/Club_Support/Club_Health_Assessment/D3_CHA.aspx Fillable Club Health
Assessment PDF wwwe.ikin.ca/imis20/iKin/Club_Support/Club_Health_Assessment/CHA_Home.aspx
If you need any help with anything at all please feel free to contact me.
Britt Lamb
- Club Support

Greetings from the Awards Director. | would like to thank everyone who has
used the new online nomination process. | feel this is a great time to
reflect on the Kin year so far. Who stands out? Who has gone above and
beyond? Let's nominate these people for Zone or District Kin of the year
awards. This is done through the online nomination form at
www.district3kin.com/awards.html .Let's keep the Heart Of Kin & Kin
CommUnity nominations coming in. | have really enjoyed reading all the
great things award winners have done. | am so proud of all of you and

work you have done in your communities. | look forward to seeing all of
you at TeleMiracle and LET'S RING THOSE PHONES!

Brett Beal

- Awards Director







DISTRICT 3 WEBSITE

www.district3kin.com

public site ~ Member Centre has most
documents needed by clubs or members

FACEBOOK PAGES

Public Page - if you would
like information shared on
this page please send
request to
sask.kin@gmail.com along
with image and write up
Private Page - if you would
like information shared on
this page please post it!l This
page is internal and only
shared with D3 Kin, thisis a
positive place to ask
questions, share events, and
ideas

Quesliony <<
Need to reach out?? Email..........

Sask.Kin@gmail.com with general questions
District.3.Kin.Treasurer@gmail.com with Money inquiries
District3awards@gmail.com for Awards inquiries
BStrong@KinCanada.ca for Education inquiries
BLamb@KinCanada.ca for Club Support
JBeal@KinCanada.ca for Risk Management Inquiries
MMiller@KinCanada.ca for Governor Michelle



Amanda Whyte
- Service Director



Family of Kin, The Kmsmen Kme’r’re crnd Km clubs in Zone A hqye een very busy over the past several
: mon’rhs Eoch of the clubs in ’rhrs Zone hove found unique woys to adapt to restrictions all while

: moln’romlng ‘their membershlp numbers Now that there seems to be an end to the pandemic,
| membershlp growth has begun This, coupled with the excitement of TeIeerocle are creating quite
B ’rhe buzz. As we heod ’rowords the final third onour kin year, we begln planning for our zone
ence ond those |os’r few prOJec’rs | would like to get out to as many of these projects as | can.

ase continue to share your upcoming events WI'I'h the zone A Facebook page. This years Zone

nce will be held in Macklin on April 10th and it promlses to be a good time. My year has been

mg so for from chartering a new club, hosting a zone |eodersh|p seminar, and Wo’rchmg our

' clubs thrive. Thank you to each member of Zone A, for all that you do.

' Byron Stepp

-Zone ADG

Clubs heid successful TeleN\lrocle fundrolsers @ur S*:m'ng Zones are scheduled for
G g i A Morch 27 at St. Brieux.

~ Nancy Hamilton

; - Zone BDG

Happy TM week everyoneI The Rose’rown kinsmen hcrve ’rheir annuol TeIeerocle luncheon on Wednesday,
March 2nd and are also raising funds for ‘rhelr mcluswe playground rlgh’r now. Kmdersley Kinsmen & Kinettes are
busy go’rherlng dono’rlons for Teleerocle ond looklng forword to Teleerocle Teddy orrivmg to visit schools and
businesses in town ‘I'hIS week. They are olso planning their next ' BOOze Survrvor and the local rodeo dance and
beer gardens for the first weekend in June Zone C Spring Conference is ’ren’rq’rlvely sch for April 30th in
Kindersley. Looking forword to seeing everyone at TM'

Pam Lyons ' :

- Zone C DG

Zone D clubs are busy georlng up for Tele/v\lrocle WI'I'h oll kinds of community fundrorsers To mention a few:
Shellbrook Kinettes have had a very: successful online auction for TM rousmg over $16, 000. Great Work Kinettes!
Saskatoon Kinettes have JusT held their TM Steak Night, and Mor’rensvllle Kinettes have just flnlshed their Day of

Kindness and de||vered care pockoges to first reSponders and medlcol chnlcs in the area. There are certainly

great projects! Don't forget, we will be holding Zone Conference on April 9, hosted by the Martinsville
’res I hope ’ro visit more clubs this spring, beginning with KCOS next Mondday.
g & Happy TeleMiracle Week Everyone!
Terri Troupe- Logue
- Zone D DG




Hello Fellow Kin,

The Kin year is flying by so fast and'like the last 2 years for many it's been an uphill battle but in true Kin spirit we push on.
We are already heading into March and of course Telemiracle weekend. Clubs are busy with their fundraisers and are
finishing up their Telemiracle fundraising as the weekend approaches. Some had to think of new fundraising ideas and
others are sticking with tradition. The Kinette Club of Yorkton's “Where’s the Beef?” draw was a success and Sturgis Kin
were able to switch up their Trip of The Month draw to a Kin Cash draw. But yes, Sturgis is still planning to push the bed
for Telemiracle! Glad to see somethings are normal. The Kinsmen Club of Yorkton will get to partake in their annual
Telemiracle Trek as they attempt to drive their Kin Go-Cart to Regina. They will be rerouting their Trek this year and
stopping in Indian Head along the way to make a $10,000.00 cheque presentation to the Constable Shelby Patton
Memorial Park in honor of the late R.C.M.P. officer and former Yorkton resident. As Covid restrictions begin to lift let’s
hope things will slowly get back to normal. The Melville Kin Club plan to move forward with their annual golf tournament
this summer. No date has been set yet but | do know that Past-Governor Steve will not be giving and massages to sore
hamstrings. At least he didn't last year. And | am happy to announce that after 2 years of waiting the 45th Perogy Cup will
be taking place in Yorkton March 18-20. For more information on Perogy Cup you can send an email to
kinsmenclubofyorktonesasktel.net

Chad Grodzinski

- Zone E DG

Hello District 3,
Here is a little news from Zone F. The Gull Lake and District Kinette club have been busy working on fundraisers for
Telemiracle, the most recent was a basket of booze that they sold tickets for and one lucky winner took home lots of
goodies. The club has had a healthy growth and they are now at 18 members. COVID dlid not stop this club from
persevering and getting the job done. Gull Lake Kinettes have a strong presence within their community and are always
there to help whenever needed. Before Christmas the club held their annual Ladies Night Out, this is an event that they
hold at the Towns theatre and show a movie. Wine, drinks and fellowship for those who attend is something the community
looks forward to. Hayrides, Santa movie, Sleigh rides and working the gate at a senior hockey game is just some of the
activities that the club runs/helps with. Swift Current Kinsmen felt the hit due to Covid and they were not sure if the club
would survive. However, a few of the long-time members put their heads together and rallied to help the club pass
through the changes the world has seen in the last two years. Standing strong, the club held a Christmas function with a
comedian and supper; this event was a success and those who attended had a great time! Swift Current Kinettes have
remained steady at Il members. During Covid the club turned their attention to smaller raffles and found success in
fundraising "Covid style". This club had to adapt to the times and they did this most excellently. Through these fundraisers
the club was able to adopt 5 seniors in their community at Christmas. They also provided food and presents for a family
that was part of the Salvation Army program. They sponsored the SPCA for the adopt a feline program that helped pay
for food and adoption fees. They met in person until the world shut down and then continued to meet through zoom
meetings. This took its toll on some of the newer members, and it was up to the seasoned members to keep the spirits up
with stories of fellowship and fun times. This club has a strong tie within the district, one member is on the District
Executive, one member is on foundations and one member is on the current TM committee. The club is sending 6 members
to TM this year, an event they look forward to every year. They will be holding their Ladies Night Out on April 30, 2022,
which will be the first in person event since 2020. They invite all ladies to this event and can reach out for information if
interested in attending. As restrictions and mandates lift, the club has big plans on resuming their presence in the
community and continue to Serve the Community’s Greatest Need. Zone F Conference will be held on
Sunday May Ist, at 11:00 am. More details to follow
Paula Sundquist
- Zone F DG



The Assiniboia Kinettes are celebrating the 20th anniversary of their club's recharter and as well as many new and
enthusiastic members, a good number of the original charter members remain. Congratulations to them!! They are hosting
their 4th annual Stride Spin-a-Thon in support of TeleMiracle on Friday February 27th and they will be hosting their annual
Easter Egg Hunt, open to all children on April 16. The Assiniboia Kinsmen continue to host their weekly Chase the Ace draw.

The jackpot is at about $24000 and continues to grow. Their last effort gave away $100,000 so send your etransfer to
assiniboiakinsmenegmail.com to get in on the action! They also hosted a Beef on a Bun fundraiser for TeleMiracle on
FEbruary 25. the Moose Jaw Kinettes celebrated National Day of KINdness by challenging their community to do a random
act of kindness. Great initiative AND they made the local news! The Moose Jaw Kinsmen continue to run their very
successful Chase the Ace as well. Their Celebrity Sports Banquet is set for April 2, 2022 and will feature NHL stars Shane
Corson and Darcy Tucker. The Thunder Creek Kinsmen hosted an ice fishing derby on February 20th and had 92 holes
registered. On April 14, the will be hosting a casino night. The Parkland Kinsmen and Kinettes are hosting a Raffle Draw

Night and Supper on March 19. Money raised will be donated to TeleMiracle in honour of Life Member Keith Hall in

recognition of his commitment and service to the Kinsmen organization, the Kinsmen Foundation, TeleMiracle, and the
community. The Coronach Kinsment recently hosted a Super Bowl Pool, with proceeds going toward the Legion Hall. Zone
Conference will be held on MArch 26, hosted by the Parkland Kinettes, details to follow.

Corie Ruzicka Olson

- Zone G DG

Moosomin Kinsmen Club did a puck toss for Day of KINdness. Pilot Butte Kinettes
partnered with with two locals, Alex Pizza and Carly, and gave out free Pizza and
baked treats. Information on Zones to come.

Ryan Goliboski

- Zone HDG

The Kin year is flying by so fast; we are already 3/4 done. The last 2 years for many clubs has been a challenge
but in true Kin spirit we push on. We are already heading into March and of course TeleMiracle weekend. The
Clubs in Zone | have been busy with fundraising. Some had to think of new fundraising ideas and others are
sticking with the traditional fundraisers.

We have also seen some positive membership growth happening within the Zone.

A Zone Conference location and date will be coming soon....stay tuned!

See you all at TeleMiracle! Ring those phones!

Michelle Miller
-Governor/ Zone | DG









Hey D3!
he last few months have been very busy with planning for TeleMiracle. My team has been working hard, especially
with the challenges presented due to the continuous changes with Covid 19.

The show will be held in Regina this year on March 5-6 at a new venue - Everaz place. To limit risk with Covid 19 the
decision was made to not have the show open to an audience this year with the hopes that next year it can be
brought back. We were excited that the restrictions opened up allowing us to have the registration to work TeleMiracle
open to all kin members. This year will be a hybrid of last year's show and past shows with some pre-recorded
performances as well as live performances.

Check out the TeleMiracle FaceBook page and website to find details on the 50/50. Make sure to purchase your
tickets by March 2nd at 4:00pm. The draw for the 50/50 will be made March 2nd and announced at the TeleMiracle
preshow which will be live streamed just prior to the start of TeleMiracle on March 5th.

| can’t wait to see you at the show!
Steve Kirwan
- TeleMiracle 46 Chair

Foundation Report for District (Feb 26, 2022)
* It is a time of growth in the Foundation Office! We have now added two new employees to our staff. At the beginning of January we

welcomed Amanda Whyte into the role of Grants Assistant. Amanda stepped into this role seamlessly, having three years of volunteer
experience with the Foundation Board as Zone Rep and Treasurer. We are also excited to have Carman Praski join the office team in
the new role of Fund Development Manager. Carman began his new position February Ist. Now that these two roles are filled, the
office has implemented the new organizational chart which was created through an HR Alignment project completed earlier this
board year. This was a key area for development identified in our Strategic Plan (2019). It is very rewarding to see the “fruits of our
labor”, as much effort has gone into this process.

» With the changes to the public health mandates, it was required that the Foundation Executive Committee update the Vaccination
and Masking policies for both the office /Foundation as well as TeleMiracle. The policies have been updated to align with the current
public health measures (including the upcoming change to masking requirements). Masks will not be required at TeleMiracle, but we
still highly encourage wearing your mask as much as you are able. We are “serving the community’s greatest need”, and with
TeleMiracle it is respectful to those we are serving if we do our best to preserve their health.

e Our most recent board meeting was on February 26. At this meeting the board reviewed 66 applications and granted $229,816.98.

* Being on the Foundation Board is such an amazingly rewarding experience, and is the highlight of Kin careers for many. If this is
something you might be interested in, reach out to the current rep for your Zone, your DG, or myself. We would be happy to have you
as a guest for all or part of a meeting so you can get a better feel for what we do. Zone Rep positions are filled by election at Zone
Conferences.

Lyndsay L'heureux
- Foundation Chair
















Impofoud Daes

HREF apps due to National ............. Mar. 1, 2022
TeleMiracle46 in Reginal! ..................... Mar 5/6, 2022
Zone G Conference- Parkland...................... Mar 26, 2022
Zone B Conference - St. Brieux ............. Mar 27, 2022
ond Installment of National Dues is due . Mar 31, 2022
Foundation Meeting .........coeeeveeevrvnnnee. Apr 2, 2022
Zone D Conference- Martensville....... Apr 9, 2022
Zone A Conference- Macklin .................. Apr 10. 2022
Volunteer Appreciation Week ...... Apr 24-30, 2022
Zone C Conference- Kindersley.................... Apr 30, 2022
Kin Canada Disaster Relief Funding Program closes... Apr 30, 2022
Zone E Conference - Yorkton ......ccccceeeevvvvvnnnennns DTA
District Awards Deadline .................. May 1, 2022
Zone F Conference - Swift Current.................. May 1, 2022
Foundation Meeting ............ May 14, 2022
District Conference- Rosetown, SK......Jun 11-13, 2022

Club Executive Reporting Due ............. Jun 15, 2022
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UpcomMinG
EVENTS

GORD BAMFORD L VES D3 KIN!

He has already signed on to work with a couple of our clubs and is having a GREAT time!
He is open to working with more of us! If this interests you, please review the link below
that contains the template and all the info for a Small Town Tour. The #1 listed is the small
town template which can be downloaded and all the other info listed is what can be
provided for the Kin groups that are looking to partner with Gord to make it an easy
process and so they have a full understanding of the event from start to finish.

https://drive.google.com/drive/u/i/folders/IEabaEXnVFyNXIFxMOPgnK3véLyfYFWS8I


https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Fdrive%2Fu%2F1%2Ffolders%2F1EabaEXnVFyNXlFxMOPgnK3v6LyfYFW8I&data=04%7C01%7Ccmcalpine%40kincanada.ca%7C1fea5c8bd98d47ddccd008d9f319fe98%7C0bf619a6b1a44c8c87682f85917b9586%7C0%7C0%7C637808115234629231%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=3pAqc1nWy97fcPqs2rEMV66yEdpNlmxknEhNCfazKLo%3D&reserved=0

"Happy To Meet, Sorry to Part...".

Remembering Life Member Bill Skelly

It is with very heavy hearts that we share the news of
Life Member Bill Skelly’s passing.
Bill passed away surrounded by loved ones on
Saturday, February 19th, 2022.

Bill was cherished by all who knew him and will be remembered for his
kindness, humility, and dedication to helping others.

Bill also leaves behind a legacy that is very significant for
Kin Canada and Cystic Fibrosis Canada.
It is because of Bill that our partnership exists today.

To read Kin Canada'’s full tribute to
Life Member Bill, please visit facebook.com/kincanada.
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